Information for patients about private referrals
If you choose to see a specialist privately it is important to be aware of your GP’s responsibility, your specialist’s responsibility and your responsibility as a patient.

GP’s Responsibility

The doctors of Hamilton Medical Group are responsible for providing a factual referral letter about your current medical problem, treatment that you have had, relevant past medical history and why a specialist opinion is being requested. This letter will be sent to the local private provider in Aberdeen, Albyn Hospital. 

Patient’s Responsibility

· It is the patient’s responsibility to contact their insurance company if the referral is to be funded by the insurance company.
· It is the patient’s responsibility to check that the insurance company will pay for the referral and all appropriate treatment and follow up.
· It is the patient’s responsibility that they attend a specialist approved by their insurance company.
· If the patient wishes to see a specialist outside of Aberdeen it is the patient’s responsibility to arrange this.

Specialist’s Responsibility

If a patient chooses to see a specialist privately the private specialist is responsible for all treatments, investigations and follow up. Patients can’t be seen privately and then request for investigations such as blood tests or X rays to be done on the NHS. If a consultant agrees to see a patient privately under GMC guidance they take responsibility for the investigation and management of the patient.

